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I. Permanent Housing Need for Fiscal Year 2022 
 
Families 
 
In FY2022, DHS expects to place 8,457 families into permanent housing based on actual FY2020 
placements as reported in the FY2020 Mayor’s Management Report. Of course, every effort will be 
made to exceed this projection. When available, appropriate families will be referred to NYCHA and 
Housing Preservation and Development (HPD) housing. Families may also be referred to other 
rental assistance programs, including CityFHEPS, FHEPS A&B, SOTA (Special One Time 
Assistance), and Section 8, as appropriate.    
 
 
Single Adults 
In FY2022, DHS expects to place 7,890 single adults into permanent housing based on actual 
FY2020 placements as reported in the FY2020 Mayor’s Management Report. Of course, every effort 
will be made to exceed this projection. Where appropriate, these individuals will be referred to rental 
assistance programs such as CityFHEPS and SOTA, placed in private housing, placed into 
supportive housing, or re-housed with family.  
 
 
II. Transitional Housing for Fiscal Year 2022 
 
Families 
 
We expect to need 11,513 units to house homeless families within the system in FY2022, based on 
the census of families on March 1, 2021. (Note: Family shelter usage has been altered dramatically in 
the period after the COVID-19 emergency and is subject to change.) 
 
Single Adults 
 
We expect to need 19,479 beds to house homeless individuals within the system during FY2022. 
This is based on an analysis of the census of single adults on March 1, 2021.  (Note: Single Adult 
shelter usage has been altered dramatically in the period after the COVID-19 emergency and is 
subject to change.) 
 

 


